Sheplak, Scott

From:

Sheplak, Scott

Sent:

Friday, February 13, 2009 2:19 PM

To:

'jpower@pascocountyfl.net'

Cc:

'Gorrie, Jason'; 'crellinwr@cdm.com'

Subject:

(Archived w/ Attachments) PascoRRF1010056-006-AV

Attachments: Guidance Memorandum DARM-PER-41.pdf

We now have an opportunity to expedite and streamline Title V permits by doing what is called a "parallel review" in Florida. We have a guidance memorandum on this (see attached Guidance Memorandum DARM-PER-41 dated 11/20/2006).

Based on my review of the subject Title V permit application, this one is a candidate for "parallel review." This process works well where there will be no significant comments. This permit application in my opinion is not controversial and is routine.

Essentially, this new process saves about one (1) month of time to issue the Final permit. The EPA review period is performed with the public comment period. The actual permit being publicly noticed would be a "Draft/Proposed" permit. The Proposed permit stage is combined with the Draft permit stage hence the reference to a "parallel review." Like before a Final permit would be issued after the end of the EPA review period. By using the parallel review process, you can receive the Final permit sooner.

Please consider this new option and let me know if you are interested in a parallel review for this project.